

27 August 2020

Excellency,

Reference is made to my letter dated 4 August 2020, regarding the virtual informal meeting of the General Assembly to consider the Annual Report of the Security Council (A/74/2), scheduled for 31 August 2020, at 10:00 a.m. via the Cisco WebEx platfrom.

Taking into account General Assembly resolution 51/241 of 22 August 1997, by which the Assembly, inter- alia, decided that, "The President of the General Assembly shall assess the debate on this item and consider the need for further consideration of the report of the Security Council..."; and further to suggestions and proposals from some Member States, including circulating a compilation of the statements delivered at the debate, it is my intention to circulate such a compilation after the meeting. This compilation will also be forwarded to the President of the Security Council.

In this regard, delegations that may wish to have their statements so circulated should forward a copy (MS word format) to <a href="mailto:bilal.chaudhary@un.org">bilal.chaudhary@un.org</a> and <a href="mailto:zakari.zirra@un.org">zakari.zirra@un.org</a> . Kindly note that the meeting will be webcast.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

M

Tijjani Muhammad-Bande

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York